
Oifig and Stiúrthóir Náisiúnta Caipiteal agus Eastáit  
Ospidéal Sir Patrick Dun, Sráid Na Canálach Móire Íocht. 
Baile Átha Cliath 2 D02 P667 

Office of the National Director Capital & Estates 
Sir Patrick Dun’s, Lower Grand Canal Street, Dublin 2 

Ms Catherine Ardagh, TD, 
Dáil Éireann, 
Leinster House, 
Kildare Street 
Dublin 2 

3rd July 2025 

PQ 33486/25*To ask the Minister for Health to provide an update on the status of the 
proposed primary care centre at a location (details supplied: Curlew Road, Drimnagh, 
Dublin 12), including a timeline for when the project will progress to completion; and 
if she will make a statement on the matter. -Catherine Ardagh 

Dear Deputy Ardagh, 

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of 
the above Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for 
response. 

I can confirm funding has been included in the HSE’s Capital Plan 2025 to progress the 
design stages of the proposed development, which is scheduled to include accommodation 
for Older Persons Day Services. 

A planning application was lodged for the proposed new development in December 2024. 
However, further information has been requested from Dublin City Council in relation to 
same. The HSE is preparing a response in relation to this request. As a number of 
submissions have been received in relation to the Planning Application, it is not clear at this 
stage if a review by An Bord Pleanála will be required.  

In relation to the design process, the HSE are currently in receipt of the Stage 2a report from 
the Design Team and in same, the projected project cost has increased significantly. This 
report and the observations received on the planning application will be reviewed to 
determine how best to progress with this proposal.  

Yours sincerely 

Micheál Conneely 
Interim National Director 
Capital & Estates 


